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PRESENT: The following Commissioners were present during roll call: Chair 
Teichert, Vice Chair Berrellez, and Commissioners Humphrey, DeBrier 
and Hawkins 

 
ABSENT: Commissioners Hirales, Huerta, Payne and Raya 
 
STAFF PRESENT: Edward Enriquez, Rosemary Koo, Megan Stoye, Jennifer Anderson, 

Charles Payne, Deputy Chief Bruce Blomdahl and Chief Larry 
Gonzalez 

 
Chair Teichert convened the meeting at 5:39 p.m. 
 
ORAL COMMUNICATIONS FROM THE AUDIENCE 
No e-comments were received prior to the start of the meeting. There were no public 
comments received by phone.  
 
MINUTES  
The minutes of the meeting of May 25, 2022, were approved as presented.  
 
PRESENTATIONS  
PRESENTATION ON BACKGROUND PROCESS OF CIVILIAN REVIEW BOARDS BY THE CITY 
MANAGER’S OFFICE 
Community Police Review Commission Manager Megan Stoye provided an overview of 
current processes used  
 
CLOSED SESSION 
 
At 6:38 p.m., the Community Police Review Commission recessed from open session and 
at 6:54 p.m., reconvened in a virtual platform for closed session pursuant to Government 
Code §54957(b)(1) to consider the evaluation of performance or to hear complaints or 
charges brought against City employees by another person or employee concerning (5) 
PC21-07035 and (10) PC21-11064. The Community Police Review Commission recessed 
from closed session and at 7:39 p.m., reconvened in person/virtual platform for open 
session.  
 
COMMUNICATION 
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CITY ATTORNEY REPORT ON CLOSED SESSION ACTIONS 
There were no items to report from City Attorney regarding Closed Session discussions. 
 
BRIEF REPORTS ON CONFERENCES, SEMINARS, AND MEETINGS ATTENDED BY CPRC 
Commissioners reported on the various meetings, training sessions and outreach of which 
they recently attended/participated. 
 
UPDATES FROM THE RIVERSIDE POLICE DEPARTMENT 
Deputy Chief Bruce Blomdahl informed the Commission that RPD will be changing the 
date of the annual National Night Out from August to early October. He advised a date 
has not yet been finalized, but RPD will notify all Commissioners once a date has been 
set. 
 
UPDATES FROM THE CITY MANAGER’S OFFICE 
 
Interim Assistant City Manager/CFO/City Treasurer Edward Enriquez reported the 
following City Council items associated with RPD: 
 
June 28, 2022:  
Resolution offering a reward in the amount of $10,000 for information leading to the 
identity and apprehension of the person or persons responsible for the recent home 
invasion robberies. 
 
Edward also gave the 1st 2022 Quarterly Update related to CPRC Communications: 
During the period of January through March 2022, the CPRC Office received 14 phone 
calls.  Of those calls, ten were related to Riverside Police department and three other law 
enforcement agencies.  Disposition of those calls resulted in four citizen complaint 
submissions. 
 
Chair Teichert adjourned the meeting at 7:51 p.m.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
JENNIFER ANDERSON 
CPRC SECRETARY 


